
 New Hampshire Firearms Coalition 

NH’s Only No-Compromise 
Gun Rights Organization 

 
 

 
PO Box 7182, Milford, NH 03055 

http://www.nhfc-ontarget.org 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
December 19, 2018 
 
CONTACT:  Alan M. Rice, NHFC President  
  arice@nhfc-ontarget.org 
 
Concord:   The New Hampshire Firearms Coalition is shocked and dismayed that in 
their first action after taking office, newly elected New Hampshire House Democrats 
want to trample the natural right to self defense by wiping out the Constitutional right to 
keep and bear arms. 
 
Rep. Stephen Shurtleff, as the newly sworn in speaker, chairs a committee that will start 
dismantling the rights of both citizens and legislators by eliminating the right to protect 
themselves both in the statehouse and while walking from their parked cars to the 
statehouse. 
 
NHFC President Alan Rice said: "By banning guns in Representatives Hall, state 
representatives, many of whom are female and carry guns for self defense against 
larger, stronger assailants will be disarmed and easy prey when they walk from remote 
parking garages to the statehouse.  The party that claims to support women is leaving 
women defenseless."   
 
Rice also said: "It is sad that these people are naïve enough to really believe that a rule 
and sign will stop a criminal intent on murder.  Armed self defense works, taking away 
rights has failed wherever it has been attempted." 
 
NHFC Corporate Secretary and former State Representative JR Hoell said: "With critical 
business and other needs in the state, the Dems first order of business is to take away 
firearms."  Hoell further stated, that "the Dems seem to have replaced 'Live Free or Die' 
with a new motto: 'Leave no gun behind... take them all." 
 
"While everyone else is busy preparing for Christmas and New Years, the radical 
democrat politicians at the State House are busy preparing lumps of coal to put in the 
stockings of those citizens they don't like.  Discouraging the exercise of their natural 
right to protect themselves." said NHFC Vice President Paul Marquis. 
 
The New Hampshire Firearms Coalition, Inc. is an non-profit organization made up of 
firearms owners, dealers and manufacturers that is committed to protecting the rights of 
the citizens of the State of New Hampshire. 
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